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Dear Mayor Salonen & Councilors:

I am writing to express my profound displeasure regarding the recent confirmation of 
Toyota's potential involvement in the secretive and highly dubious Wilmot Land Assembly 
mega-project. While economic growth and industrial job creation might seem appealing at 
this location, the significant negative impacts on our local farming community and 
dependent businesses cannot be ignored as they both contribute to local employment. The 
economic stability of farming families is at risk, as displacement and financial strain could 
devastate this valued community with noble local historical significance within Wilmot.

The hostile proposed expropriation of prime farmland threatens the livelihoods of many 
farmers who have cultivated this rare soil for generations. This land is crucial for local food 
production and the province's vital food supply chain. Irresponsibly transforming rare prime 
farmland into an industrial mega-site poses severe irreversible risks to local ecosystems 
and biodiversity, with potential long-term consequences.

The lack of transparency and honest communication from elected bureaucrats has left 
farmers and residents in the dark about this project's long-term implications, including 
mental health issues caused by ongoing frustration and uncertainty.

It is deeply troubling when delegations bring their genuine concerns about the Wilmot Land 
Assembly to Wilmot Township Council, only to be dismissed with the refrain, “as you know 
this is a regional matter,” which undermines the intelligence and voices of your constituents 
- effectively gaslighting your neighbours.

As the mayor and sole regional Councillor for Wilmot, you have reframed the narrative to 
inaccurately depict the Region of Waterloo as the sole architect of the Wilmot Land 
Assembly. This misrepresentation ignores the fact that both you and the Regional Chair 
have issued joint statements and been identified by provincial MPPs and your US-based 
land acquisition consultant as collaborators in this misguided project.






